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COUNCIL CORRESPONDENCE UPDATE TO OCTOBER 25, 2023 (8:30 a.m.) 

Correspondence 
(1) 8 submissions, October 16-23, 2023, regarding Amendment to Animal Control

and Licence Bylaw No. 4545, 2008 and Long-Term Dog Strategy in West
Vancouver

(2) October 18, 2023, regarding “Can we ban gas powered lawn equipment?”
(3) October 18, 2023, regarding “Traffic concerns 1500 Block of Kings”
(4) 24 submissions, October 18-23, 2023, regarding Proposed Heritage

Revitalization Agreement, Heritage Designation, and Development Permit
for 1591 Haywood Avenue (Referred to the October 23, 2023 public hearing)

(5) 4 submissions, October 19 and 23, 2023, regarding Proposed Zoning Bylaw
No. 4662, 2010, Amendment Bylaw No. 5264, 2023 (Ambleside Local Area
Plan – Apartment Area) (Referred to the November 20, 2023 public hearing)

(6) October 24, 2023, regarding “Fireworks Ban - Boo!”
(7) Committee and Board Meeting Minutes – Code of Conduct Committee

meeting September 18, 2023; and Memorial Library Board meeting
September 20, 2023

Correspondence from Other Governments and Government Agencies 
(8) P. Weiler, M.P. (West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country)

(2 submissions), October 20, 2023, regarding Federal Programs and Initiatives
Responses to Correspondence 
(9) Executive Assistant to the Director of Planning & Development Services,

October 18, 2023, response regarding Proposed Heritage Revitalization
Agreement, Heritage Designation, and Development Permit for
1591 Haywood Avenue (Referred to the October 23, 2023 public hearing)

(10) Community Planner, October 23, 2023, response regarding Proposed Heritage
Revitalization Agreement, Heritage Designation, and Development Permit for
1591 Haywood Avenue (Referred to the October 23, 2023 public hearing)

(11) Community Planner, October 23, 2023, response regarding Proposed Heritage
Revitalization Agreement, Heritage Designation, and Development Permit for
1591 Haywood Avenue (Referred to the October 23, 2023 public hearing)

(12) Acting Senior Manager of Parks, October 20, 2023, response regarding “Place
for Sport engagement”

(13) Engineering & Transportation Services, October 20, 2023, response regarding
“Traffic concerns 1500 Block of Kings”

(14) Manager of Park Planning & Development, October 23, 2023, response
regarding “Eagle Harbour Creek Bridge - Repairs Needed!”
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I most sincerely hope that West Vancouver Council will recognise a well-
behaved dog's importance and benefit within the community and grant more 
accesses to them.  By putting up degradable bag dispensers and providing 
bins, there should be no reason for any 'land mine' issues!  The issuing 
of dog licences should also cover this cost!   

A proper dog training agility area has also long been on a wish list of 
mine!  It would be great for exercise for both people and dogs and of an 
educational benefit to many as well as entertaining to watch for those 
without dogs.  

Thank you. 

Yours sincerely, 

Christine Ballantine.  (Please do not redact my name.) 

West Vancouver, B.C.  
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allowing leashed dogs access to some presently off-
limit areas. 

Since 1970, I have had Pekingese dogs in West 
Vancouver.  My recently deceased, and last dog, was 
admired wherever she went.  She has to have been the 
most photographed dog in West Vancouver, whether 
around the streets of Ambleside or on the Ambleside 
waterfront allowed areas. 

She was my constant companion and guardian.  On one 
rainy night she awoke me and actually saved my 
apartment building from more extensive flooding due to 
a blocked roof drain - she was hailed as a hero!  She 
also awoke me on another night to my hot water tank 
making ominous sounds, again, diverting a larger 
catastrophe. 

She was a qualified St. John Ambulance Therapy Dog, an 
obedience trained dog and a multi Champion show dog 
and visited senior's homes and some schools putting 
smiles on everyone's face.  She also participated in 
the West Vancouver "PumpkinFest" and the Community 
events in Ambleside Park with St. John 
Ambulance.  She'd literally stop traffic and lit up 
the face of anyone walking towards her while we were 
out walking.  People asked to pat her and asked 
questions about her and usually took her photo, many 
friendly conversations ensued to brighten our 
day.  We'd listen to stories of their dogs, most 
particularly from the elderly no longer able to have a 
dog of their own. 

Not only did I diligently clean up after her but, I'd 
offer my degradable clean-up bags to others and would 
often clean-up after other dogs.  I felt it necessary 
to always set an example. 

Well trained and licenced dogs, in the hands of 
responsible owners, are a very necessary benefit to 
the community, as my Pekingese proved to be.  I am now 
bereft and lost without her and so now enjoy watching 
other's dogs while out and about. 

I most sincerely hope that West Vancouver Council will 
recognise a well-behaved dog's importance and benefit 
within the community and grant more accesses to 
them.  By putting up degradable bag dispensers and 
providing bins, there should be no reason for any 
'land mine' issues!  The issuing of dog licences 
should also cover this cost!   



A proper dog training agility area has also long been 
on a wish list of mine!  It would be great for 
exercise for both people and dogs and of an 
educational benefit to many as well as entertaining to 
watch for those without dogs.  

Thank you. 

Yours sincerely, 

Christine Ballantine.  (Please do not redact my name.) 

West Vancouver, B.C.  

<Ballantine_(Dolly‐Pekingese)06‐23‐2021 (3).jpg> 
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From:
Sent: Wednesday, October 18, 2023 12:13 PM
To: correspondence
Cc:
Subject: Can we ban gas powered lawn equipment?

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address . Do not 
click links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is 
suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

As you are no doubt aware, there has been a construction boom on the North Shore in recent years, and it seems like 
Dundarave, given its smaller lots and greater density, has been especially impacted.  

I have also observed that West Vancouverites tend to be quite enthusiastic when it comes to lawn and garden 
maintenance, which requires the use of powered gardening equipment.   

In the result, every day - all day - (with the exception of Sundays when the Noise By-law blessedly prohibits these 
activities) residents are treated to a loud and seemingly incessant cacophony.   It doesn’t take much imagination to 
appreciate that this significantly undermines the enjoyment of one’s property, particularly in the summer months.  
Relaxing  on one’s patio or deck during the day is impossible.  

I appreciate that much of this is unavoidable.  Homes must be built, lawns must be cut, hedges must be trimmed and 
leaves (apparently) must be gathered. 

That said, in my respectful submission, there are a couple of measures that can be undertaken to mitigate this noise 
pollution and make life better for residents: 

1. Follow the lead of Vancouver and phase out gas powered lawn equipment, starting with an immediate ban on gas
powered leaf blowers and trimmers.  (Noise aside, this equipment also reportedly results in significant noxious
emissions - see link below - which are, given present technology, completely unnecessary)

2. Consider limiting, defining, and thereby coordinating - the days on which professional landscaping companies work in
each neighbourhood.  (I envision something similar to the garbage collection map - obviously with smaller defined areas
- that restrict lawn maintenance to, say, two days a week or, if more flexibility is required, even/odd numbered days.)  I
mention professional companies.  If you were open to extending this to private lawn maintenance, all the better.

West Vancouver is a wonderful place to live.  We can’t fix the traffic but we can easily do something to mitigate the 
noise.  

Thanks for your consideration. 

BLOCKEDglobalnews[.]ca/news/8328175/leaf-blower-lawn-care-pollution/BLOCKED 
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To:  Mayor and Council 

Cc: 1500 Block Kings Ave 

Subject:  Traffic concern – 1500 block of Kings Avenue – West Vancouver 

Dear Mayor Sager and Councilors, 

I am writing to express my concerns about the 1500 Block of Kings Avenue.  As you may know, 

is open to 17th Avenue. 17th (North of Inglewood) is the main entrance to West Vancouver Secondary 

School, and the large parking lots for the school, the fields, and Kay Meek Arts Center. 

I would describe  as a side road – it is narrow (under 20 feet wide), with cars parked on the 

south side (and sometimes on the north side).  Taking into account parked cars, Kings Ave has about 12 

to 13 feet of width for cars to travel on.  It’s a one-lane street and certainly not designed for significant 

street traffic or as a main roadway to the school.  There are obvious safety issues for neighbors, their 

children and pets. 

During before and after school hours,  is used by parents, students, and staff to access the 

school drop-off and parking lots.  It’s a shortcut to using the main entrance to 17th off Inglewood.  It is 

used as an access and egress to 17th Avenue (even though there is a no-entry sign on 17th). During these 

school hours, it makes trying to get out  difficult; furthermore, many of the cars drive fast 

down the street (likely as they are late for drop off).   

We believe this issue is only going to get worse with the construction of the West Vancouver Place for 

Sport.  Our fear is that dump trucks and other heavy equipment will find a way to use Kings Avenue to 

get to the job site.  Once complete, users of the Place For Sport could use  to access the facility 

and/or use our street for parking (which is already tight). 

Common Sense Recommendation 

1. Block off Kings at 17th (even with removable bollards if you want to retain access for emergency

vehicles)

2. Signage at 15th and Kings that road has no exit and for local traffic only

3. Move the No Parking Sign on the north-west side of Kings (near 17th) further east to allow

residents a way to turn their cars around.
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As mentioned, this is currently an issue and one that will only get worse with the construction of the 

Place for Sports.   

I understand that you may need to study the issue; so as an interim step, for safety reasons, I would 

suggest the following happen ASAP: 

- Move the school zone signage and speed zone back to the 15th and Kings.  It was recently moved

to 17th.

- Add speed bumps to Kings to force people to slow down

- Move the No Parking Sign on the north side of Kings (near 17th) further east to allow residents a

way to turn their cars around.

I am happy to discuss this further with you. 

Regards, 

 West Vancouver 
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Sincerely, 

From: Cindy L. Mayne <clmayne@westvancouver.ca>  
Sent: Wednesday, October 18, 2023 2:49 PM 
To: 
Cc: correspondence <correspondence@westvancouver.ca> 
Subject: Council correspondence - The RAPR and Possible Precedent of 1591 Haywood Application 

Dear , 

Thank you for your letter to Mayor & Council, it has been forwarded to the Planning & Development 
Services Department for a response. The development proposal for 1591 Haywood Avenue does not set 
a precedent for development within riparian areas in the District of West Vancouver. Staff reviewed and 
are processing the application consistent with the OCP Guidelines NE13 for Watercourse Protection and 
Enhancement Areas in Existing Neighbourhoods, and the project was found to meet these guidelines. 
Specifically, there will be no net loss of riparian habitat within 15 m of the top of watercourse bank. Lot 
B will have new development within 15 m of the top of the watercourse bank, but consistent with the 
guidelines, new development will be as far from the watercourse (in fact farther) than any existing 
development and will encompass a smaller footprint than existing. Also, the area within 5 m of the top 
of the watercourse bank will be kept free of new development. Existing development will be removed 
from this area and the areas will be revegetated.  

Invasive plant removal and re-planting are not proposed in exchange of habitat loss (since there will be 
no net loss of riparian habitat) but rather, are proposed to enhance the riparian area and watercourse, 
consistent with OCP Guidelines NE13.  

Regards, 

Cindy Mayne 
Executive Assistant to the Director of Planning & Development Services |  District of West Vancouver 
t:  604-925-7178 |  westvancouver.ca 
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October 19, 2023 

Legislative Services 

750 17th Street 

West Vancouver, B.C. 

V7V 3T3 

Sirs: 

Re: 1591 Haywood Ave. West Vancouver, B.C. 

I am writing in support of the proposal regarding a Heritage Revitalization Agreement Bylaw No 5234, 

2023. 

Support for this proposal is three-fold. 

1) An older home with the potential to be designated a “Heritage Home” can be saved from

possible demolition to preserve the history and culture of West Vancouver.

2) An additional building lot could be established to provide much needed additional housing

within the core of West Vancouver near schools and shopping.

3) The Proposal calls for the retention and enhancement of the riparian area of Vinson Creek

Respectively submitted 

Resident West Vancouver 
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From:
Sent: Saturday, October 21, 2023 11:03 AM
To: correspondence
Subject: Support for  development proposal for Clegg House

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organizaƟon from email address  . Do not 
click links or open aƩachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e‐mail is 
suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Dear Council,  

I’m wriƟng to voice my unequivocal support for the   development proposal for Clegg House.  

 I moved to West Vancouver   and bought a 
. This would be uƩerly inconceivable today.   I have 

raised   in this wonderful community, but we are becoming increasingly concerned that they will never be 
able to afford to live in West Vancouver.  

Like me, I know that Council understands the fact that increasing density is the only way to ensure West Vancouver 
remains a safe and vibrant place for future tax‐paying generaƟons. West Vancouver must not become a reƟrement 
community or a second or third home base for the ultra‐weathy.  

The Clegg House proposal would subdivide a double size lot and add two (just two!) housing opƟons ‐ the coach house 
above the garage, and the basement suite within the Clegg House itself ‐ in keeping with the aestheƟcs of the 
neighbourhood. West Vancouver needs MORE people to do what   are proposing to ensure that our 
community conƟnues to add diversity of housing opƟons, so that hopefully one day, my kids can also afford to raise their 
families here. And finally, preserving the Clegg House's heritage value rather than banishing another piece of West 
Vancouver history to our landfills is the right thing to do for the environment.  

I strongly urge Council to vote in favour of the Heritage RevitalizaƟon Agreement (HRA) regarding the Clegg House at 
1591 Haywood Avenue. 

Sincerely,  

West Vancouver, BC 
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I am not familiar with the normal financial incentives that are granted for this sort of 
redevelopment project though they seem very rich, I will only comment on the design.


4. (I unfortunately had  and the restoration and 
repair workers’ truck  showing how important off 
street parking is.
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October 22, 2023 

Re: proposal for 1591 Haywood Avenue. 

Dear West Vancouver District Mayor and Council Members:  

My family has resided in West Vancouver for . We live at 

 This is our primary residence and we moved here specifically for the character and

value of this community.  

I am writing to Council to express our deepest disappointment and the lack of consideration put into the 

proposed plan. I would like to express our concerns and ask Council to evaluate the integrity of this 

“heritage application,” and the negative impact it proposes on the existing site and community. 

Heritage Revitalization 

The proposed project is financially driven rather than revitalizing heritage architecture. We are not 

opposing the proponents’ revitalizing the Clegg House if that is their true intention. If the intention is to 

keep the character and integrity of the existing structure, then the proposed plan is conflicting with its 

purpose. The proposed plan is jeopardizing the integrity of the Clegg House, which will become 

unrecognizable.  

Does the existing structure need to be relocated for it to be revitalized? Does relocating the structure 

add any further heritage value or protection to the existing structure? 

If not, the proponent should not be permitted to relocate and alter the heritage value/elements. 

According to West Vancouver Community Planner, Ms. Syvokas, the existing lot does not qualify for a 

two-lot subdivision under current policy as it is constrained by Vinson Creek traversing the property. 

Therefore, this entire proposed plan should be considered as a rezoning application rather than a 

preservation application. In addition, approving such variances would drastically change the character of 

the exterior of the Clegg House and landscape of the neighborhood.  

If Council is supporting Heritage Revitalization in our neighborhood, I believe Council should take the 

time to ensure that this is done responsibly and appropriately to protect both the setting and 

architecture elements of heritage sites. Otherwise, this will set precedence for many to apply for 

rezoning of the existing bylaw in disguise of heritage revitalization.  

Cost-Benefit Analysis 

I would also like Council to investigate the cost-benefit of the proposed project and consider whether 

moving the existing house is absolutely necessary for heritage preservation. 

s. 22(1) s. 22(1)
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The financial benefits the proponents seek include subdivisions, creating stratified garden suites, 

building a coach house, and receiving 20 years of tax incentives. These are appalling requests that are 

coming out of all West Vancouver taxpayer’s pocket and at immediate neighbors’ expenses. The 

proponents claim that the heritage revitalization is expensive, and because of these expenses, they are 

requesting subdivisions and tax incentives. Then, it is further imperative not to justify and elevate the 

proponents’ cost by moving the existing house from its current location. It is outrageous that the West 

Vancouver taxpayers are being asked to pay on behalf of the proponent. Council has the due diligence 

to do more investigating to protect the overall public/taxpayers’ interests rather than allowing financial 

benefits/incentives of a few.  

In addition, I would like Council to consider setting provision to ensure that the densification is truly 

intended to allow affordable housing for the “missing middle.” Will the District set regulations to avoid 

short-term rental, so Airbnb is not being exploited? Will rental of the garden suite and the coach house 

be fixed or below the market value to meet the affordable housing requirements? What is the length of 

time for the proposal to be completed? Do the proponents have the financial means and time to 

complete the proposal, or will this be sale off to the next developer? 

I raised some of the many questions that we have as a community for you to consider. I hope Council 

takes the time to evaluate the necessity to subdivide and relocate the Clegg House. The proposed 

project should not be allowed to diminish the integrity and value of the site and its community, while 

profiting from a rezoning application.  

Thank you for your time and consideration. 

Sincerely, 

West Vancouver 

West Vancouver residents for 

- 
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Many members of the public have described Clegg House’s as “a modest farm house set on a rise next to a creek”. In 
sum, that the true heritage value of the Clegg House is in it’s setting,  not in the absent filigree on it’s eves.  

The proposal for permission to move the House to within the set backs otherwise required , and strictly enforced , 
within the community (and which define the historic nature and spatial character of the community) is said to be 
necessary so that the proponent can then subdivide and then presumably sell the newly created lot: it will be for an 
Assessor to decide, but a probable benefit of ~$2M. 

In addition, the proposal to build a stratified garden suite under the House (based upon the increased SFR and set back 
waivers) requests a further probable benefit of ~$1M. 

In addition the proposal for a rental suite above a garage requests a further significant continuing financial benefit. 

Then the requests for the waiver of standard development charges, otherwise applicable 
property taxes , etc , would confer even further financial benefits. 

In sum, the granting of all of these requested benefits without an analysis of whether they are required “to preserve 
heritage” would be perverse. 

Why? 

For example, other than to confer very substantial profits on the developer ,there is no need for the Clegg House to be 
moved from its present location.  

Instead it could be raised in place, renovated and a stratified suite installed underneath it. The sale of the stratified suite 
might well pay for both its creation and the renovation of the House. If more was required then perhaps a coach house 
could be authorized to be built in the south east corner of the lot to accommodate the asserted desire for parental 
housing , or additional recurring revenue.  

Other alternatives suggest themselves.  

The simple point of this illustration is to demonstrate that without an objective cost benefit analysis Council simply 
cannot evaluate and make any reasoned decision related to this application.  

Will it cost $1M to merely raise , stratify and renovate the House? If so , permission to create a stratified suite should 
pay for it. In which case the true heritage quality of the House will be preserved and the spatial character of the 
community need not be destroyed. 

Will it cost $2M to move and renovate the House? If subdivision is granted why would there also be a need for a 
stratified suite , a rental suite, waiver of development charges, waiver of property taxes , etc? 

B. The Costs Proposed to be Imposed on the Community are Real and Substantial

For most members of the Historic Ambleside Community (specifically from 15th to 21st between Fulton and Mathers) 
their home is their most important investment in life. 

Most of us have worked hard all of our lives to be able to afford to live in this community. Many of us have maintained 
our heritage homes and have housed our children and parents within the bounds of the established SFR ratios and 
setbacks. We have all paid all of our municipal taxes. 

Most members of this Community support this 



Council’s inclination that Ambleside densification efforts should be concentrated below Gordon , adjacent to 
transportation corridors and services, perhaps with incentives to create more affordable rental housing accessible to the 
mid market. 

As the decision before Council with respect to Clegg House will set a precedent for Historic Ambleside as a whole , the 
Community requests that Council very carefully assess this application and insist that it be provided with the data 
required for it to rationally choose the least intrusive means by which to “preserve heritage” without destroying the 
essence of what it purports to protect.  

This is not Heritage Ambleside Community “nimbyism”.  

Instead it is simply a request that Council maintain its determination to uphold it’s prior Ambleside planning policy 
determinations and the Rule of Law.  

Respectfully,  

West Vancouver, BC 

Privileged and Confidential  

On Oct 6, 2023, at 12:34 PM,   wrote: 

Thank you for your prompt response Erika.  

In the interests of brevity I respond concisely: 

1) of course the impacted community understands that this application does not fall within the
proposed Ambleside LAP , the thrust of which is to properly concentrate densification below Gordon (to
encourage rational development closer to transit and commercial corridors) and to discourage “ad hoc”
spot rezoning as is proposed here;

2) the consensus view of the impacted community is that what is proposed here has absolutely nothing
to do with preserving heritage (as the repositioned renovated Clegg House simply ends up appearing as
a new build craftsman , albeit without otherwise required setbacks) and is very obviously animated
simply by a desire to profit through subdivision and densification;

3) procedurally, it is disingenuous to suggest that the impacted community should constantly check
council agendas to ensure that they are able to respond to applications such this and then for it to be
given only three weeks (intersected by two statutory holidays) to organize so as to ensure that it speaks
with one voice at a Public Hearing  in opposition to this substantive spot rezoning application.
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Put another way why on earth would this developer not have been required to give actual Notice to the 
impacted community of it’s Sept 25 application to Council for heritage designation , relief from existing 
zoning requirements , tax exemption, etc , ?  

Obviously , the impact of this lack of Notice prior to Sept 25 was that Council was left to make decisions , 
including the setting of a premature Public Hearing date, based only upon Staff recommendations and 
without the benefit of any actual community input.  

West Vancouver, BC 

Privileged and Confidential  

On Oct 6, 2023, at 10:22 AM, Erika Syvokas <esyvokas@westvancouver.ca> wrote: 

Hello   

Thank you for your follow up email. Please find responses to your comments below. I 
have copied Michelle McGuire as well Mayor and Council as requested. 

Policy 2.1.15 of the Official Community Plan (OCP) allows consideration of heritage 
projects within a local area plan (LAP) boundary, prior to the adoption of a local area 
plan, by applying relevant District‐wide policies with the OCP. Additionally, the current 
study area for the Ambleside LAP, as approved by Council does not include the subject 
site. On July 24, 2023, Council approved a series of resolutions related to the Ambleside 
Local Area Plan, including one directing staff to proceed based on a revised LAP study 
area (see the report to Council here).  The revised study area, as shown on Map 1 of the 
report to Council, does not include the subject site.  

The proposal for 1591 Haywood Avenue is following the standard staff review and 
public consultation process for this type of development application in accordance with 
the Preliminary Development Proposal and Public Consultation Policy and the 
Development Procedures Bylaw including:   

1. Prior to submitting a formal application, the applicant submitted a preliminary
development proposal and undertook preliminary public consultation to allow
for initial staff review and public input.

2. The preliminary process included the applicant notifying surrounding property
owners based on the Preliminary Development Proposal & Public Consultation
Policy and hosting a Preliminary Public Consultation Meeting.

3. The Heritage Advisory Committee reviewed the proposal at the preliminary
proposal stage, as well as part of the formal application process.  Committee
meetings are public meetings, and the meeting minutes are available online.
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knowledge, no one in the directly impacted community had any idea that this 
application would be discussed at the Sept 25 Council meeting.  
  
It seems absurd and totally contrary to Natural Justice standards that the community 
would be given actual Notice of an “Information Meeting” scheduled for Oct 10 but not 
be given Notice of an actual Sept 25 Application to Council to designate the subject 
property as a Heritage asset, to set fast track dates for a Public Hearing , etc.  
  
I also note that the circular distributed on or about Oct 1 to those within 100 meters 
makes no reference to an Oct 23 Public Hearing notwithstanding that it is now apparent 
that that date was set by Council before the circular was distributed.  
  
It also seems highly anomalous that your Report to Council would be so gushingly and 
embarrassingly supportive of this Application prior to any meaningful public input. 
  
In this regard I note your reference to various “inputs” in relation to a facially absurd 
early 2022 proposed application that included an additional coachhouse, a B+B etc. As 
indicated above, from the perspective of the directly impacted community , that 
application appeared to have been properly abandoned , without more. We now 
belatedly discover that you and your colleagues have been burrowing away on this 
application in secrecy.  
  
I also note your insistence that this application does not seek rezoning but that is the 
real world effect of what is proposed—‐if it looks, walks and sounds like a rezoning 
application then that is what it is , no matter what costume it wears. It is thus 
inexplicable that there has been no calculation of the forgone CAC that that this 
disguised rezoning application requests that West Vancouver taxpayers are being asked 
to pay on behalf of this proponent. 
  
Without this information, and adequate time for the impacted community to prepare to 
be heard , this Public Hearing should be summarily adjourned.  
  
As Ms McGuire’s email address is not immediately available on your website please 
forward this email to her and to Mayor and Council. 
  
If a formal application to adjourn this ill scheduled Public Hearing is required please 
advise when that application might be heard so that I may arrange to attend to speak to 
it. 
  

West Vancouver, BC   

  
Privileged and Confidential  
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On Oct 5, 2023, at 8:24 AM, Erika Syvokas 
<esyvokas@westvancouver.ca> wrote: 

Hello 

Thank you for you remail regarding the proposal for 1591 Haywood 
Avenue. 

Please find responses to your specific questions in red below. 

a) the specific amendments to, or variations from, the current existing
and applicable zoning that would be require to implement the current
proposal as outlined in Notice of Development served last weekend;

The Report to Council (see link here) for the proposed Heritage 
Revitalization Agreement, Heritage Designation and Development 
Permit describes the proposed variances (see pages 11‐12 of the 
PDF).  Specific variances to the zoning bylaw are identified on Page A‐4 
(page 99 of the PDF) of the architectural plans attached as Appendix C 
to Heritage Revitalization Agreement Bylaw No. 5234, 2023. 

b) the nature and amount of the financial development charges , etc,
that would otherwise be applicable to this development proposal if it
was to be pursued and approved as a rezoning application rather than
as a purported heritage preservation application.

The applicant pays development applications fees per the Fees and 
Charges Bylaw, 5199, 2022. Any additional or administrative costs are 
considered cost recoverable and are borne by the applicant. If the 
proposal is approved, the applicant would also be required to provide 
applicable Development Cost Charges for one new residential single 
family lot at the building permit stage. 

In accordance with the District’s Public Amenity Contribution Policy, 
developments where a rezoning is necessary are expected to deliver a 
Community Amenity Contribution (CAC). The value of the CAC is 
proportional to the increased potential of land use in comparison with 
existing zoning and land uses onsite. CAC’s are not applicable to HRA 
proposals. As such, an evaluation of the CAC that would be applicable if 
this was a typical rezoning application (by a 3rd party financial 
consultant using a land residual approach) has not been completed for 
this project. 

Please note that the Public Hearing and concurrent public meeting is 
scheduled for October 23, 2023 (not October 25). 

Sincerely, 

Erika Syvokas 
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Community Planner |  Planning and Development Services  |  District of 
West Vancouver 
t: 604‐921‐2914  |  westvancouver.ca 

‐‐‐‐‐Original Message‐‐‐‐‐ 
From: 
Sent: Wednesday, October 4, 2023 3:54 PM 
To: Erika Syvokas <esyvokas@westvancouver.ca> 
Cc: 
Subject: Clegg House HRA proposal 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from 
email address  . Do not click links or open 
attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is 
safe. If you believe this e‐mail is suspicious, please report it to IT by 
marking it as SPAM. 

Good afternoon Erika. 

 and I own   , 
 of this proposal site,  .  

I was very surprised to see this rezoning (aka HRA) application being 
brought forward on very short notice prior to the completion of the 
Ambleside Local Area Plan.  

In light of the short notice I have been unable to retain a development 
consult to assist me to conduct a full cost benefit analysis of this project 
prior to Oct 10 and 25.  

In these circumstances and in order to permit me to assess the costs 
and benefits of this proposed application and to meaningfully 
participate in these processes could I please ask you to provide me with 
a list and description of: 

a) the specific amendments to, or variations from , the current existing
and applicable zoning that would be require to implement the current
proposal as outlined in Notice of Development served last weekend;

b) the nature and amount of the financial development charges , etc,
that would otherwise be applicable to this development proposal if it
was to be pursued and approved as a rezoning application rather than
as a purported heritage preservation application.

Thank you very much in advance for your anticipated assistance. 

West Vancouver, BC 

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1) s. 22(1) s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)



Privileged and Confidential  

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)



(4)(j)



We understand that there may be some opposition to this project, but we 
encourage you to ignore these whiners who are just resistant to any 
change without proper education on sustainable future planning. We firmly 
believe that change is necessary for the growth and preservation of our 
community. Different housing options are very lacking in West Vancouver’s 
aging populations and we would love to see our children and their friends 
being able to afford smaller, standalone homes or town houses in unique 
development, such as Clegg Heritage House! 

We urge you to pass the Clegg House project and all similar projects that 
provide a thoughtful and balanced approach that adheres to the principles 
set forth in the DWV OCP. 

Regards,

West Vancouver
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I am not familiar with the normal financial incentives that are granted for this sort of 
redevelopment project though they seem very rich, I will only comment on the design.


5. (I unfortunately had  and the restoration and 
repair workers’ trucks made for a very difficult parking situation, showing how important off 
street parking is.
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c)   is the district’s go‐to heritage expert and it was he who evaluated and poorly scored this property’s 
heritage value in that 1987/88 evaluation.  Wouldn’t it have been prudent to have sought his objective opinion on 
eligibility for adding the Clegg House to the CHR, rather than having relied on the subjective reports from the applicant 
and their heritage consultant, especially when it was so obvious that the real motive behind the development 
application is less about heritage preservation and more about getting their hands on the HRA benefits ‐ i.e. permitted 
variances, extra density, waived Community Amenity Contribution, etc.   

There was no proper heritage evaluation done!  All that staff said during the Sep 25th/23 Council meeting was 'Based on 
documentation provided by the applicant’s heritage consultant, it is eligible for addition to the CHR’.  This is just not 
good enough!  BTW The applicant authored Statement of Significance (SOS) has been read by me and IMO neither does 
it contain anything remarkable about the house or the Clegg family nor did its flowery language in any way justify this 
uprating in its heritage value.  Furthermore, the applicant’s heritage consultant’s Conservation Plan provides no further 
clarity on the heritage value. 

2) As if the aforementioned HRA incentives weren’t enough, this applicant has also asked for a 20‐year property tax
holiday on the Clegg House (presumably for the two properties ‐ i.e. both the upper main house and its future stratified
basement suite) estimated to be $96,000 but sure to be even more.  This is a nonstarter and IMO any council member,
as wardens of the public purse, would be committing political suicide if they were to vote in favour of this not to
mention the precedence setting move this would be if it were approved.
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It is outrageous for this applicant to push their tax burden on all other WV taxpayers because the applicant says 'It’s so 
expensive to maintain a heritage house'.  Not our problem, nobody forced them to buy it in 2021.  Just like it’s not our 
problem that the applicant wants to sub‐divide when it would be considerably cheaper for them to preserve the Clegg 
House in place (or demolish it and build anew, we don’t really care).  Anyway, IMO it’s no longer going to look anything 
like the original 1929 house let alone a heritage house once they’ve completed their planned facelift both inside and 
out.   

So the greed meter is off the charts for me on this one.  The applicant is going from having one marketable property to 
having three plus two rentals, including a legal coach house short‐term‐rental for the so called “heritage” property and 
the infill property is likely also to have some sort of secondary suite or be suite ready.  Their original Floor Area Ratio 
(FAR) ask in 2022 was already high at 0.38 but now it’s ballooned to .047!  There is no danger that they will not be 
recouping all their costs and then some.  They will be sitting pretty (and good for them) but it should not be at the 
expense of the rest of us taxpayers. 

Furthermore, the applicant has already planted a new hedge on DoWV property along Haywood Ave which appears to 
now impact the proposed small boulevard communal garden plot.  Instead, the applicant looks to have syphoned off +12 
feet of district land for their own use as they have done with the district’s blind lane at the north end, all without any 
compensation to the DoWV.      

3) How exactly is this so called relocation/preservation/rehabilitation/restoration of the Clegg House benefiting the WV
community?  What are we getting in exchange for relinquishing all that revenue potential to the benefit of this
applicant?  While you're at it, please explain how the finished Clegg House supposedly aligns with the OCP objections i.e.
how does it retain, protect and/or revitalize heritage assets within the community?

We get a heritage plaque installed at the front of the property which 'provides pedestrians a brief history and overview 
of the heritage significance’.  Whoop‐de‐doo!  This future house will NOT scream out ‘heritage’ to any passerby (and in 
all likelihood what will be a tall hedge by then is going to screen the house from the curious heritage seeker anyway).     

Per the provided plans, the finished product for the Clegg House will look nothing like the original house.  Per the 
Standards and Guidelines for the Conservation of Historic Places in Canada, it clearly states 'Do not create a false sense 
of historical development’ and 'Use the gentlest means possible for any intervention’ and yet this is exactly what is being 
done and not done here respectively! 

But please judge for yourselves with this south view comparison ‐ 1929 Clegg House versus 2021 Clegg House versus 
future Clegg House.  The most obvious 1929 vs future differences ‐ house moved to southern border, raised height of 
house to allow for 9’ basement ceiling (for a stratified basement suite!), previously added bay window is not being 
removed (applicant is refusing ‐ even though it would improve the authenticity of the front elevation), previously added 
back deck is being enlarged considerably and now covered, two more dormers are being added (and one much larger 
than the others), etc. and that’s just the outside of the structure.  





As one writer wrote in the Oct 11th/23 Correspondence (My alterations in italics but I couldn’t have said it better 
myself).  'The consensus view of the WV community is that what is proposed here has absolutely nothing to do with 
preserving heritage (as the repositioned renovated Clegg House simply ends up appearing as a new build craftsman, 



albeit without otherwise required setbacks) and is very obviously motivated simply by a desire to profit through 
subdivision and densification and its exemption from the associated DoWV fees’.   
 
This is not a heritage preservation and/or conservation and/or protection application!  The intention of this application 
will NOT restore the 1929 home to its former glory or bear any more than the slightest resemblance to it!  It’s already 
questionable integrity, style, quaintness, charm, character, and historic significance will be no more.   
 
If the applicant’s proposal is approved to proceed under the heritage banner, I feel it will make a complete mockery out 
of the Community Heritage Register, Heritage Revitalization Agreement, Heritage Designation Bylaw, and Heritage 
Advisory Committee.   
 
I look forward to receiving the staff responses to my many questions.  As always, I thank you for your time and 
attention.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

West Vancouver, BC 
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From:
Sent: Monday, October 23, 2023 6:21 AM
To: correspondence
Cc:
Subject: Clegg House Project 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organizaƟon from email address  . Do not click 
links or open aƩachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e‐mail is 
suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Councillors,  

My name is 
I live at  . I’ve been a West Vancouverite  .  

I 100% support this project. 
I think you’re going find so few projects like this that actually address this district’s need for slightly greater density and 
diversity of housing while sƟll maintaining greater affordability and the neighborhoods characterisƟcs. 

Councillors. Please be honest with yourselves and ask the quesƟon of what will eventually be built here if we don’t allow 
this?  
All over the Cedardale neighbourhood and West Van I am just watching older Ranch style homes being torn down and 
replaced with a massive mulƟmillion dollar monster home.  
Please honestly ask yourself how do monster homes maintain the character of the neighbourhood and make for more 
affordable homes and more housing opƟons? 

Thank You 

Sent from my iPhone 
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West Vancouver  

22 October 2023 

District of West Vancouver 
Legislative Services 
Municipal Hall 
750 17th Street 
West Vancouver  BC  V7V 3T3 

Sent via email: correspondence@westvancouver.ca 

Re: 1591 Haywood Avenue Heritage Revitalization Project 

To Whom it May Concern: 

As a  I wish to express my support for the heritage 
revitalization project as proposed by its owners as more fully described in the information website 
(www.1591haywood.wordpress.com). The Clegg House is a historic home that deserves to be restored 
and kept in our community. 

It is quite clear that the owners have made considerable efforts in their proposal to protect a home that 
is not yet designated as a heritage home but that they see potential to revitalize and keep within the 
community for decades to come.  West Vancouver needs to have examples of its original architecture 
and this proposal enables the Ambleside community to preserve a long-standing home and bring it back 
to its former glory. I would dare say it will be costlier to enhance this home than to potentially replace it 
with a “spec home”. 

It is my understanding that the owners have also taken many steps to appease local neighbour concerns 
in their subsequent proposal which I believe are reasonable and still make the project a viable one for 
the community and the owners.  When we hear of densification projects being atop of the District’s 
Official Community Plan and particularly within blocks of Marine Drive in Ambleside it is quite 
refreshing and thoughtful to see a plan to improve the density of 1591 Haywood while preserving a 
home that we can all walk by and continue to appreciate. 

I feel strongly that any sustainable housing development plan should blend a mixture of revitalized 
homes along with new construction.  The Clegg House is a representation of how our community can 
accomplish community goals of gentle densification, preservation of historical architecture and fostering 
a sense of inclusivity of “old with new”.  In fact, much of West Vancouver’s population consists of both 
senior citizens as well as newer families.  This project represents a respectful approach to symbolizing 
how we embrace both our past but also our necessary future. 

I have personally spoken with the owners of this project and I believe their intentions are bona fide and 
it is clear they have a vision that I believe we can all be proud of.  It would be a sure miss to not support 
homeowners as passionate as these who wish to go above and beyond to preserve historical homes while 
embracing the needs of the community for sustainable density. 

Respectfully, 
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A tax exemption would create a new category of tax exemptions, which we understand are limited to non-profit 
organizations, housing societies and places of worship. We are not in favour of categories relating to real estate 
development and recommend that this exemption request be turned down. 

In summary, we disagree with the heritage designation of the proposed moved, raised house at 1591 
Haywood.  And we certainly are against any tax exemptions for this project. 

Thank you for considering our opinion. 

West Vancouver 
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From:
Sent: Monday, October 23, 2023 11:48 AM
To: correspondence
Subject: Proposed Development—1591 Haywood Ave, West Van. 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address  Do not click 
links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is 
suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

To whom it may concern: 
I am writing to support the development proposed for 1591 Haywood Ave in West Vancouver. 

I am familiar with this lot/house and do not mind at all if additional units are potentially being added to this property. 
Especially if this means the house will be cared for and be given the upgrades it needs to remain intact. 

Regards, 

West Van., BC 

s. 22(1)
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The heritage consultant in their report state, “generally the building is in fair condition and well 
maintained for a building of its age”, page 11 of 56, implying reasonable costs to rehabilitate the 
building. It would appear the proponent does not share this view and others in the report.  

For example, to minimise costs and to retain the heritage integrity of the building the consultants 
recommend the existing original windows be “refurbished with sull sashes to improve 
performance”, p 29 of 56. The proponent propose replacing the windows. 

The heritage consultant recommends the front bay window installed at a later period be replaced 
to return the building to its original state . The proponents decline to do so. I could add further 
examples.  

Instead, the scheme proposed by the proponents moves the building to increase density to derive 
revenue. This will incur significant construction costs, requiring deck and front porch to be 
replaced and the loss of the brick chimney which the heritage consultant feels is an important 
heritage feature. Services will need to be upgraded and groundwater mechanisms installed. 

The scheme will incur a burden on the neighbourhood by changing the neighbourhood character 
and other impacts best described by those affected in the immediate vicinity. 

It is my understanding that the purpose of a heritage agreement is to provide incentives to 
encourage the retention of heritage buildings. In this case this would best be achieved by keeping 
the building in its present location. Instead it would seem that moving the house will incur undue 
costs and benefits to the proponent with little heritage benefit thus defeating the objectives of a 
heritage agreement. The charm of the building as we know it would be lost. On balance it would 
appear that this proposal does little to retain heritage value just benefit to the proponent 

I therefore respectfully ask that the Clegg House not be moved and the Heritage Revitalisation 
Agreement declined. 

 West Vancouver s. 22(1) s. 22(1)
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West Vancouver, BC 

Dear West Vancouver Planning & Development Dept, Mayor and Council, 

Similarly to our neighbours, we have been quite surprised by the notice of Recommendations 
stemming from the applications provided for the redevelopment of 1591 Haywood.  

On West Vancouver Planning & Development Services Process 

Our last information surrounding this project was a Zoom call of January 25,2022, on 
which at least one District Representative was present, where many immediate neighbours 
took part and outlined reservations about the proposed development. 

From my notes, I see the following questions were raised, but not answered, in the 
meeting: 

- What is the proposed total occupancy of the property?
- What is the proposed square footage of each building?
- What is the full plan for on-site parking to preserve emergency corridors and safe

intersection navigation in an area which sees high foot traffic from West Van
Secondary and neighbourhood walkers as well as heightened vehicle traffic at
school start & finish?

- What is the creek covenant / overflow plan (for a creek that has overflowed and
caused significant home damage to multiple downstream homes)

We have not heard anything since January 2022 and have returned  to 
learn of these recent developments. 

How was the original feedback from the surrounding community considered during the 
staff evaluation? 

We are truly quite stunned that in the absence of any of these answers coming forward, 
that a plan has advanced through staff to council with recommendations that would 
support the project without following up the first consultation. 

Was Council informed that the neighbours had raised specific questions that had not yet 
been responded to at the presentation of these Recommendations on September 25th? 

Having renovated our home , we have worked through the process both with 
the District and directly with out immediate neighbours. We have had several other 
renovations / additions in the neighbourhood in the intervening years. In each and every 
case we felt fully informed and were very comfortable with density added or character 
changes to accommodate new owners’ tastes.  

s. 22(1)
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While I have reviewed your response to , questioning the 
process I note the item 

“Prior to submitting a formal application, the applicant submitted a preliminary 
development proposal and undertook preliminary public consultation to allow for initial 
staff review and public input. “  

My question would be, and what of the input? And of the dozen or more neighbours who 
expressed concerns or objections, whose email addresses are in the District’s hands, why 
were none notified at any point in the interceding 22 months of responses to the questions 
in that meeting, or notified in advance of the September 25th meeting of decisions taken 
subsequent to that meeting? 

Please explain your process between January 25,2022 and the rationale for the arriving at 
the Recommendations of September 25th. 

 is a quite engaged resident, having worked 
 with the planning dept, the 

and active with several , so it is not for lack of attention to civic 
matters that this process has eluded our notice. 

From the letters noted by other neighbours, we are quite confident a due process of 
consultation, response and communications has not been followed here, given the prior 
engagement of the impacted residents and their previous participation in the process.  

Ambleside Local Area Plan 

As we understand it, the current Ambleside Local Area Plan is still in process, which would 
govern potential rezoning of the area to allow for more density and diversity of residents in 
the transit-accessible, small family-friendly area of West Vancouver. 

Per the WV website: 
3. Neighbourhood areas: 

Staff will wait for provincial direction regarding changes to the regulation of single-
detached housing, assess any implications, and hold local conversations with 
residents in five single-detached neighbourhood areas (see Map 2(External link)). 

Property owners within the five sub areas will be notified directly in 2024. We look 
forward to having these conversations with you then. 

We look forward to continuing to work with community members and stakeholders 
on planning for the future of Ambleside. 

While this particular area can certainly absorb infill housing/single-home modification to 
support density, I note that it is not included in the prioritized Five Single-Detached 
Neighbourhood Sub-Areas for higher-density housing.   

In light of this, and the fact that the LAP is in process, we do not favor a spot rezoning 
ahead of this in an area not even prioritized for it. It is spot rezoning, special developer 
considerations and other one-off actions that have placed us in such dire need of a Local 
Area Plan.  

s. 22(1)
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Contradictory Application for a Heritage Designation Bylaw and a Heritage Revitalization 
Agreement simultaneously 

Per the WV website “A municipally designated heritage property is protected by a bylaw so 
that it cannot be altered or destroyed.”  If designated a Municipal Heritage Asset, the Clegg 
House ‘cannot be altered or destroyed’. The rest of the discussion is moot if this is to be 
done.  

The application for a Heritage Revitalization Agreement requires that ‘restoration, 
preservation and protection’ of the property.  

While the modifications to the home are certainly appealing appear to retain the original 
character, the absence of outlined preservation measures does not meet the spirit nor the 
letter of 

Uncertainty surrounding the CAC Calculation 

Without the Heritage Revitalization Agreement – which notably requires that the property 
owner restore, preserve and protect the heritage property – this rezoning would be subject 
to a CAC calculation.  

CAC calculation considers what should be a net addition to the community, however does 
not consider the negative impact to surroundings which result. In the case of significant 
alternations to the Clegg House, these are not fully scoped in our view – from the potential 
disruption to Vinson Creek, the loss of boulevard for runoff retention on a significant 
downslope, to substantial building and paving contributing to heat absorption to the 
devaluation of homes in a highly regarded, desirable neighborhood, in large part due to 
their proximity to the Clegg House. 

Commentary on the Proposed Plan insofar as it is currently presented 

Absence of Heritage Conservation Plan 

It is wholly unclear at this stage what the actual plans are to preserving the heritage 
aspects of the home. The Vinson Home’s Heritage Conservation Plan was quite detailed, 
enabling the community, including the immediate neighbours impacted by the densification 
proposal, to understand the project in full. We do not have this insight.  

Viewing the proposed rendering of the Clegg House post-development, it appears to be a 
normal craftsman style home. Our own home is in this style – inside and out – but was 
essentially newly constructed in 2000.  We received no considerations or bonussing of 
space or added buildings or lot division allowance for retaining interior features such as 
original pine floors, original interior doors and other heritage elements.  If the home is to 
receive allowances, considerations and other release from standard property owner 
obligations and bylaw enforcements, the rationale for this must be underpinned with 
appropriate documentation, such as the Vinson Home developers provided. 



Home Siting 

In the case of the Vinson House, the large front yard of the home was considered a 
significant heritage feature of the home and required to be retained. The siting of the Clegg 
House is similarly a notable feature of the property. We would advocate for minimal 
disruption to the siting of the home (while not ruling it out entirely) as was done with the 
Vinson property.  

Number of Buildings, Proposed Occupancy 

We are greatly in favor of a thoughtful and considered rezoning that makes this possible, 
such as infill housing, the addition of suites and subdivision of single family housing.  

We fail to understand how Recommendations could advance supporting this number of 
buildings on this lot – without the answers requested in January 2022 regarding proposed 
total occupancy and parking arrangements – and in the absence of the forthcoming Local 
Area Plan guidance that is intended to provide the structure for such decision-making. 

Vinson Creek Watercourse Protection Plan 

The plan should be part of the proposal given the potential impact to neighbouring houses 
of any work around the creek which may shift creekbeds or surrounding banks. With a dry 
run-off creek on our own property for which needed to provide both the specific plan and 
sign a creek covenant, and continue to need to negotiate due to its impact on our own 
home’s foundation stability, I feel any consideration by Council must include a full plan, 
which the potentially impacted neighbours (specifically those along the east side of 16th 
below Haywood Avenue, and potentially above, and along Vinson Creek to the east) should 
have the opportunity to review with the District’s environmental engineer. 

In summary, neighbours have expressed support for a level of development here 
commensurate with adding needed densification, creating a financially feasible home 
ownership model for a young family in the neighbourhood to support income generation, 
co-housing with elderly parents and/or aging in place.   

Any and all of that can be accomplished with a far more modest proposal than this that 
greatly adds to their own property value.  What is truly difficult to imagine is 5 buildings on 
the lot, allowances granted for preserving heritage site while substantively altering both the 
building and the site and pushing forward with recommendations in the absence of 
answers to many outstanding questions. 

We would be present to voice these concerns and engage in what could be a hopefully 
productive dialogue and consensus solution, however the timing of all of this precludes our 
in-person presence on October 23rd (as it did Oct 10 and Sept 25th). 

We are confidant that our neighbours can speak to these points on our behalf, and certainly 
are prepared to have an advance scheduled discussion with the proponents and the District 
to find an amenable solution for all. 
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From:
Sent: Monday, October 23, 2023 7:20 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: Support for proposed development at 1591 Haywood Ave.

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address . Do not click 
links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is 
suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

To Whom it May Concern, 

I am writing to express my enthusiastic support for the proposed development at 1591 Haywood Ave, West Van, which 
includes the preservation and transformation of a heritage house. As a resident of Ambleside, I believe this project will 
not only enhance the neighborhood but also exemplify a harmonious blend of modernity and heritage preservation. 

The idea of revitalizing a historically significant and beautiful house rather than replacing it is a testament to the care 
and commitment to our community's rich heritage. Furthermore, the addition of smaller units on this property not only 
complements the local architecture but also offers more affordable housing options for our community members, which 
is a step towards a more inclusive and diverse neighborhood. 

This development is not just about bricks and mortar; it's about creating a more practical and beautiful space that can 
benefit the entire area. Its proximity to schools, job opportunities, and accessible transit on Marine Drive positions it as 
an ideal location for families looking for a convenient and vibrant place to call home. 

I urge you to consider the broader positive impact this project can have on our community. It's a chance to preserve our 
heritage, promote affordability, and contribute to the overall aesthetic and practicality of our neighborhood. Thank you 
for your time and consideration. 

Sincerely, 

West Vancouver BC 

s. 22(1)
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October 19, 2023 

Sent to Correspondence@westvancouver.ca 

Mayor M. Sager and Members of Council 
Corporation of the District of West Vancouver 
750 17th Street 
West Vancouver, BC 
V7V 3T3 

Attention: Director of Legislative Services/Corporate Officer 

Dear Mayor Sager and Members of Council 

Subject: Content and Adoption of the Ambleside Plan. 

Hollyburn Properties has owned rental and commercial buildings in West Vancouver’s 
Ambleside Neighbourhood since 1974. Hollyburn also completed two new rental infill 
buildings in the Ambleside Apartment Area in 2021 that successfully added 42 new rental 
units to an existing rental tower and moved the property’s density from 1.75 FSR to 2.5 
FSR. 

Over the 49 years Hollyburn Properties has been in Ambleside the neighbourhood has 
seen little change. As a whole, the District’s population has grown just 18% over this period 
compared to 160% for Metro Vancouver. Still Ambleside remains an attractive, well-
maintained local area. It is very popular for residential renters and owners, but less so for 
retailers.  

Aside from the new rental at 2100 Bellevue, Hollyburn’s three properties in Ambleside are 
each over 50 years old. Data from the DWV states that 96% of DWV’s multiple family 
housing (strata included) was built 43-63 years ago. Maintaining older buildings is difficult, 
expensive, and bothersome for existing residents. Over the anticipated life of the 
Ambleside Plan many buildings will require significant upgrading and some will be 
demolished. As this renewal takes place, we believe the productivity of the land and nearby 
municipal infrastructure should be increased by redeveloping at higher than current 
densities. 



There maybe some exceptions to the rule, but a building density of 1.75 times the lot area 
is usually the maximum allowed in Ambleside. We have not done a comprehensive survey 
but the CNV has approved densities 4 times as high, and the DNV has approved densities 
at 3.5 FSR.  

In urban centres off the North Shore we found no allowable density lower than 3.5 FSR. 
Allowing more density on a negotiated basis through the Ambleside Local Area Plan  
will allow the District to obtain rental and other public benefits. DNV is currently negotiating 
density increases in its town and village centers to increase the supply of market and non-
market rental.  

We believe it is important the land use plan does not distinguish between rental residential, 
non-market rental residential, and condo residential. This balance is a decision that is best 
left to the rezoning applicant, municipal staff, and the Mayor and Council to determine at 
the time of rezoning. Designating the type of residential use today can create unnecessary 
barriers to housing supply five, ten or 15 years from now. This is because key economic 
variables are always changing (construction costs, interest rates, rent rates, operating 
costs, land prices, and so on). It is impossible to get the ratios correct today for a project 
tomorrow. It is not as simple as the “just take some of the value out of the land” approach 
we have seen in other Metro municipalities. If it were that simple our regional housing crisis 
would not be trending the direction it is.   

We have studied the current OCP developed in 2017 that is looking out to 2041 and 
affordability is an aspiration in Sections 2.1.15 to 2.1.21 (22 policy statements). These 
sections have not yet been pursued with policy, programs or projects with few exceptions in 
the past five years. For example, Hollyburn’s recent Bellevue project did not benefit from 
any of these potential DWV policies. In fact, the cost of the project was significantly 
increased by the DWV’s requirements that included off-site servicing, development cost 
charges and community amenity payments. For these 42 rental units we paid about 
$2,050,000 in DWV fee’s.  

Of the Ambleside local area plan options presented, we favour Option 1 since it focuses 
higher density in the Ambleside core where it will create a much more vibrant and 
successful urban center. 

We also like Option 3, since there are properties in Ambleside and elsewhere in the District 
that are languishing. The larger lots sizes and Ambleside’s south facing slope are very 
attractive for low rise multiple dwelling housing — still affording views and sunlight access 
for those uphill.  



Thank you for allowing us to share these thoughts with you as you contemplate the future 
of Ambleside. Well thought out new development is needed in Ambleside to serve the 
entire community for generations to come. Commercial rejuvenation requires customers 
and staff. Mixed use and higher density in and near the traditional core of West Vancouver 
will flourish with redevelopment underpinned by economically viable plans that serve the 
community’s needs and aspirations. 

Sincerely, 

_____ 

David Sander 
Director  

cc: Jim Bailey 
David Hawkins 
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with 640 individuals (unidentified) who may or may not have a connexion to the lots in question or even to 
West Vancouver, but that does not preclude Council from taking the extra step against the planner’s 
druthers.  Planners invariably believe that they have a mission to convert all land to higher density or 
restrictive use under the political direction of the provincial government in Victoria.  But that need not concern 
us when it comes to determining how we proceed with land use changes of the type that the planner is 
advancing.  Where a soft expropriation is anticipated from an unilateral rezoning change, it behooves Council 
to go the extra distance and consult specifically with the affected property owners of record before proceeding 
to rezone the land. 

     West Vancouver is purported to have a population of 42,000 individuals, yet the planner asserts that his 
consultation with 640 individuals is to be considered adequate consultation for the purposes of the Local 
Government Act.  Let’s put that number in context – divide 640 by 42,000 to obtain the ratio 0.0152:1 or 
1.52% of West Vancouver’s usual residents.  In a proposed plan this aggressive and with the minimal number 
of objections that I have space to raise in this communication, I think that Council has to be wary of 
proceeding precipitously at this juncture on the planner’s proposed zoning and OCP changes. 

     The planner asserts that the financial implications of the proposed land use changes will all be positive, 
that there will be no negative externalities, and no negative financial implications arising from his proposed 
rezoning and OCP bylaw amendments.  His assertion is clearly wrong.  He has not taken the time nor effort to 
comply with the Council procedure to determine the full extent of the financial implications of the changes he 
proposes.  Council must require the Municipal Manager to take measures that will fully inform Council of the 
financial implications of proposed land use changes, rezoning bylaw amendments, and OCP amendments that 
could result in higher taxation to fund capital and operating expenditures, reduce general revenues, or entail 
increased expenses for the District that raise property taxes or could be foreseen to raise property taxes to 
maintain service levels, arising from the planner’s proposed changes to zoning and/or OCP. 

     This review is not a comprehensive nor a complete review of the proposed zoning and OCP amendments 
and their anticipated effect on the District and its residents.  Council should obtain a second opinion from a 
qualified arms-length review before proceeding with the proposed zoning and OCP amendments. 

Regards, 

, West Vancouver, BC 
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ministry’s review is complete.³⁰ As a result of this process, local governments can more confidently proceed with 
approving development knowing that the ministry has considered the report’s quality and accuracy. … 

While the ministry is responsible for monitoring regulatory compliance, responsibility for enforcing compliance 
lies with local governments and the DFO. It is therefore crucial to the efficacy of the ministry’s compliance efforts 
that the compliance informaƟon it collects is systemically organized to inform enforcement acƟon” (emphasis 
added) 

Could you please ensure that Staff is aware of these regulatory requirements? I would also like to request that any 
presentaƟons or proposals presented by District staff inform the tax paying public whether they have sought and 
obtained the required Ministry approvals. This will save Ɵme in checking on the status through provincial requests for 
informaƟon. 

WV 
s. 22(1)
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From:
Sent: Tuesday, October 24, 2023 1:42 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: Fireworks Ban - Boo!

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address . Do not click links 
or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, 
please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

I just read the news today that you have banned Halloween fireworks. Booo…! I am so disappointed and actually sad. 
Our neighbourhood has celebrated Halloween night together with fireworks for the last  with fireworks. It the 
one time of year that we actually all get together - the elderly, the children, the parents - we all get together and have a 
fun, safe, exciting evening (with our permit). We even have a number of people contribute to the fireworks fund. And I 
hear of other West Vancouver neighbourhoods doing the same. It gives me joy to think that families, cut-de-sac’s and 
communities around West Vancouver are getting together likewise. It is a lively evening and there is always a sense of 
excitement in the air.   

And now, because of a few kill joys that have forgotten what it means to be young, we have to bury a much loved and 
much anticipated tradition. I think this is so sad.  

No more fun for you! 

And for all of you that already planned your celebration and bought your fireworks, we are going to ban it just a week 
and half before the event. Really?!  

How sad that a few people have the right to ruin the celebration for the whole. I am not surprised that nobody wrote in 
in support of fireworks. The people that support them are too busy raising their families, going to work, and living their 
lives to even know that a few fuddy duddy’s are complaining about their dog’s anxiety one night a week. And what else 
does the fire department have to do? I thought they enjoyed the activity of having people come in and get their permits. 
I always have a great conversation with the officer on duty - this happens only once a year!  

Surely our society isn’t becoming so sophisticated and responsible that we forget what makes up a fun time. How many 
of you on council also enjoyed fireworks around Halloween when you were a kid. Do you really want to be the council 
that kills the fun for hundreds of West Van kids and families? 

Please reconsider this ruling. Let’s be a community that embraces family and fun and celebration. Not squash it for some 
grey joyless sense of self important responsibility, 

Disappointed and sad, 

West Vancouver 
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Mahssa Beattie

From: Weiler, Patrick - M.P. <Patrick.Weiler@parl.gc.ca>
Sent: Friday, October 20, 2023 4:21 PM
To: Weiler, Patrick - M.P.
Subject: [Possible Scam Fraud]Letter from MP Patrick Weiler - Call for Proposals for the Youth 

Employment and Skills Strategy (YESS) Program
Attachments: Letter from MP Patrick Weiler - 2023 YESS Program Funding Application Open.pdf

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address Patrick.Weiler@parl.gc.ca. Do not click links or 
open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report 
it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

WARNING: Your email security system has determined the message below may be a potential threat. 
The sender may propose a business relationship and submit a request for quotation or proposal. Do not disclose any 
sensitive information in response. 
If you do not know the sender or cannot verify the integrity of the message, please do not respond or click on links in the 
message. Depending on the security settings, clickable URLs may have been modified to provide additional security. 

Good afternoon, 

Please see the attached letter from MP Patrick Weiler detailing a call for proposals for the Youth Employment 
and Skills Strategy (YESS) Program.  

Sincerely, 
Kevin Hemmat 

Kevin Hemmat 
Office of Patrick Weiler MP 
Director of Communications 
West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country 
Office: 604-913-2660 
Cell: 604-353-2550 
Kevin.Hemmat.842@parl.gc.ca 

 Before printing this e-mail, think about the Environment 

(8)(a)



HOUSE OF COMMONS 

CHAMBRE DES COMMUNES 

CANADA 

Patrick Weiler 
Member of Parliament  

West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country  

October 20, 2023 

Dear Friends & Neighbours, 

Earlier this month, the Government of Canada launched a call for proposals under the Youth Employment 
and Skills Strategy (YESS) Program of Employment and Social Development Canada (ESDC). 

Projects funded through this call for proposals will help improve labour market outcomes for up to 20,000 
youth facing barriers to employment. ESDC will provide eligible organizations with up to $5 million per 
year for up to four years (starting in 2024–25). The YESS Program will fund organizations to deliver a broad 
range of activities that help young people (aged 15 to 30). For example, funded projects might include 
activities aimed at providing mentoring, skills development and training, paid work experiences, or 
wraparound supports such as dependent care support or mental health counselling.  

New to this funding cycle is an emphasis on supporting projects that target youth with disabilities and 
youth furthest from employment, such as those facing multiple and compounding barriers. Other priority 
groups include Indigenous youth, 2SLGBTQI+ youth, Black and other racialized youth, and youth in official 
language minority communities. 

Organizations are invited to apply for funding from now until 12:59 p.m. PST on November 22, 2023. 
Click here for details on how to apply for funding. 

Additional funding opportunities will be available this fall for organizations that provide volunteer and 
summer job opportunities for youth through the Canada Service Corps and Canada Summer Jobs. 

If you have any questions, please reach out to our office. We are happy to support your application in any 
way that we can. 

Sincerely, 

Patrick Weiler, MP 
West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country 

https://www.canada.ca/en/employment-social-development/services/funding/youth-focused-projects.html


Mahssa Beattie

From: Weiler, Patrick - M.P. <Patrick.Weiler@parl.gc.ca>
Sent: Friday, October 20, 2023 4:51 PM
To: Weiler, Patrick - M.P.
Subject: [Possible Scam Fraud]Letter from MP Patrick Weiler - Call for Proposals for Enabling 

Accessibility Fund's (EAF) Mid-Sized Projects Component
Attachments: Letter from MP Patrick Weiler - 2023 Enabling Accessibility Fund's (EAF) mid-sized 

projects component.pdf

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address Patrick.Weiler@parl.gc.ca. Do not click links or 
open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report 
it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

WARNING: Your email security system has determined the message below may be a potential threat. 
The sender may propose a business relationship and submit a request for quotation or proposal. Do not disclose any 
sensitive information in response. 
If you do not know the sender or cannot verify the integrity of the message, please do not respond or click on links in the 
message. Depending on the security settings, clickable URLs may have been modified to provide additional security. 

Good afternoon, 

Please see the attached letter from MP Patrick Weiler detailing the launch of a new call for proposals under 
the Enabling Accessibility Fund's (EAF) mid-sized projects component.  

Sincerely, 
Kevin Hemmat 

Kevin Hemmat 
Office of Patrick Weiler MP 
Director of Communications 
West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country 
Office: 604-913-2660 
Cell: 604-353-2550 
Kevin.Hemmat.842@parl.gc.ca 

 Before printing this e-mail, think about the Environment 

(8)(b)



HOUSE OF COMMONS 

CHAMBRE DES COMMUNES 

CANADA 

Patrick Weiler 
Member of Parliament  

West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country  

October 20, 2023 

Dear Friends & Neighbours, 

All Canadians should have equal access to programs, services and supports. That is why the Government of Canada 
continues to invest in programs that help remove barriers to accessibility, increase inclusion, and empower persons 
with disabilities to fully engage in their communities. 

This week, the Government of Canada launched a new call for proposals (CFP) under the Enabling Accessibility 
Fund's (EAF) mid-sized projects component. Up to $3 million per project is available under this CFP to support larger 
new construction, renovation and/or retrofit projects. Proposed projects can take place in workplaces, respite 
centers, sport centers, and community centers, and aimed at increasing access to programs and services targeted to 
persons with disabilities who are on active waitlists. 

To be eligible for this funding, the facility must be used by an organization that either exclusively serves persons with 
disabilities or offers more than one program, service and/or support targeted to persons with disabilities. An 
example would be the expansion of a respite center to help accommodate more participants in day programs and 
thereby reduce an existing waitlist of persons with disabilities seeking access to these programs. 

Eligible organizations are invited to submit their funding application(s) by December 13, 2023 (TBC) at 2:00 p.m. 
PST online. Online information sessions will be offered to support organizations through the application process. 
More information on the application and on those information sessions are available on the Enabling Accessibility 
Fund funding page link. 

This funding supports the development of accessible and inclusive communities, aligning with the Government's 
Disability Inclusion Action Plan, which strive to build a truly inclusive Canada, free of physical, societal, and attitudinal 
barriers. 

If you have any questions, please reach out to our office. We are happy to support your application in any way that 
we can. 

Sincerely, 

Patrick Weiler, MP 
West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country 

https://www.canada.ca/en/employment-social-development/services/funding/enabling-accessibility-fund-mid-size.html
https://www.canada.ca/en/employment-social-development/services/funding/enabling-accessibility-fund-mid-size.html
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This may be of interest to the new Climate and Environment CommiƩee. In mulƟple instances (documented), permits 
are issued, for example, to cut down healthy protected riparian area trees in exchange for the developer removing some 
invasive plants and re-planƟng some small trees/shrubs. This applicaƟon likewise is offering to do riparian revitalizaƟon 
– a very good thing – but it is in exchange for developing in the riparian area.  (Also, see my previous quesƟon regarding
the enforceability of these agreements in the EDP)

Especially on our public land, should we be trading off our environmental habitat in this manner when apparently it is 
common for volunteers and/or staff in other communiƟes to do the removal of invasive species, replanƟng, and 
revitalizaƟon of the riparian areas as community projects without having to trade off habitat loss?  

Thank you and sincerely, 

WV 

s. 22(1)
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3. As a longtime resident & taxpayer in West Van, I believe your request for a 20 year tax break on the Clegg home is an overreach &
should not be granted by council. When & if your development is approved to subdivide your lot there will be an immediate &
significant increase in the value of the land in addition to new streams of income by both stratifying & rental. The cost to develop
this project is simply your investment in this new business venture you are establishing on your property. This would be a very ill
advised  precedent to set by council if granted, particularly due the increasing financial pressure on the Municipality with the
spiralling costs of infrastructure upgrades including the pricey North Shore Waste Water project. This would also set the precedent
for all future Heritage/infill properties to ask for the same consideration.

4. While I understand that the Heritage designation has been approved I still feel that the current development plan is a hodgepodge
of too much density crammed into this current lot & the the experience of living on this site may not be of the best quality for some
of the residents. Who would want to live in a stratified unit above a garage? Thankfully short term rentals such as AirBnB are not
permitted.

While I share the above concerns I also appreciate your time in mitigating some of my other concerns Re impacting 
 should indeed the Clegg home be moved. As you know many of your neighbours have lived here for 

decades and your beautiful high profile lot is in the centre of the action visible to all. While the heritage designation is the Clegg 
House, we always referred to it as house in the neighborhood due to her long time tenure there ‐ I believe about 50 years.  

Hopefully these concerns are not realized and this project ultimately proves to have the same value & quality as those achieved at 
12th & Jefferson which I am very familiar with.  

I have also copied Erika Syvokas in the WV planning department on this note and ask her to share with council. Erika ‐ you and I had 
a good discussion back in Jan 2022 during the initial stages of this development & I appreciated your time & advice. I am planning on 
attending the Public Hearing & Council meeting tomorrow night. 

Respectfully submitted  

 West Vancouver  

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)
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2) The project is consistent with the character of the neighborhood.  The plan as presented is very appealing and the infill buildings
are compatible and complementary without detracting from the Heritage structure.

3) The project creates gentle density on a large and appealing lot.  At nearly twice the size of neighboring lots with a fantastic
location close to schools and district amenities, the infill residences created by this redevelopment will have much to offer its
current and future residents.

4) The project is consistent with both the Official Community Plan as well as the Housing for People Action Plan proposed by the
Provincial Government. We can and must look for infill opportunities like this one that allow us to meet our obligations to increase
housing for all.

5) The project creates diverse housing opportunities for the owners and their family as well as others. Currently, our children have to
leave our community to seek affordable residences when they look to start their own families. The next generation is our greatest
asset - why would we not do everything to keep them close?

I expect that the owners will face some opposition from a few vocal neighbours. They will say there's too much density, that there 
are different and better locations for this type of development, that the infrastructure can't support more people in the 
community, that future traffic will become unbearable. I believe that this is all untrue. The location offers the best of West 
Vancouver all in walking distance. If not this project, then what project would be ideal? It literally checks all the boxes we should be 
checking.  Regardless of what the vocal minority say, I encourage you to ignore these voices and support in every way possible, this 
project and projects similar to it. 

Warm Regards, 

s. 22(1)
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From: Jill Lawlor <jlawlor@westvancouver.ca>  
Sent: Friday, October 20, 2023 9:07 AM 
To: 
Cc: correspondence <correspondence@westvancouver.ca>; Sue Ketler <sketler@westvancouver.ca>; Liezl de Jesus 
<ldejesus@westvancouver.ca>; Jennifer Notte <jnotte@westvancouver.ca> 
Subject: Place for Sport engagement 

Dear , 

Thank you for your email to Mayor and Council regarding Place for Sport engagement. Your correspondence has been 
referred to me for response. 

The West Vancouver Place for Sport project completed mulƟple community consultaƟons between 2014-2017. 

Before the construcƟon begins, we will host an informaƟon meeƟng to let the community know further details about 
this project. Details for this informaƟon meeƟng are not confirmed at this Ɵme. We will keep everyone up to date with 
informaƟon on the project webpage hƩps://westvancouver.ca/government-administraƟon/major-projects/west-
vancouver-place-sport  and through our social media. You may also subscribe to receive email updates; a subscripƟon 
box is on the project webpage.  

Thank you for your interest in the West Vancouver Place for Sport project. 

Best wishes, 

Jill 

Jill Lawlor (she, her, hers)
Acting Senior Manager of Parks | District of West Vancouver
d: 604-921-3467  | c: 604-418-3657|  westvancouver.ca 

We acknowledge that we are on the traditional, ancestral and unceded territory of the Squamish Nation, Tsleil-Waututh Nation and Musqueam Nation. 
We recognize and respect them as nations in this territory, as well as their historic connection to the lands and waters around us since time immemorial. 

s. 22(1)
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To: Mayor and Council 

CC: Correspondence 

Subject : West Vancouver Place for Sport – Community engagement. 

Dear Mayor Sager and councilors 

I and other homeowners  are in support of the planned Place for Sport. The 
Place for Sport facility will be a change to the current use of the West Vancouver Secondary School track 
and field.  This change may have an impact on our neighbourhood, so we want it to be a positive one.  

We are asking if there will be a community engagement process for the project and if so when? 

Regards, 

 West Vancouver 

s. 22(1)
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From: Engineering Department
Sent: Friday, October 20, 2023 4:02 PM
To:
Cc: correspondence
Subject: District of West Vancouver Engineering Public Enquiry Call  and  - 

Traffic Calming and Signage at Kings Ave

Hello 

In 2022, the District of West Vancouver Engineering & Transportation Department began work on a new 
operational policy and procedures for traffic calming. We understand that this is an important issue for our 
community, and we are committed to finding the appropriate measures to address concerns about speeding 
and traffic safety. 

This email confirms your traffic calming request is in our system, has been assigned call  is being 
tracked, and will be considered once the new policy is in place.  

Next steps: 

 finalize the policy and develop operational procedures
 create a priority ranking system
 develop a budget
 report to council for endorsement of the policy in Q2 2023

In 2022, the District received 58 requests for traffic calming. It is not uncommon for a municipality to receive 
contradictory concerns about a single road. One resident may request speed bumps to slow drivers down, 
while another finds speed humps problematic. The District aims to create a fair and consistent Traffic Calming 
Policy regarding how traffic calming measures will be considered.   

If all the current traffic calming requests were implemented, it could cost as much as $800,000. Currently the 
District does not have a dedicated budget for traffic calming. However, if Council endorses the Traffic Calming 
Policy, staff will evaluate and rank the requests and reallocate funds from existing budgets to address several 
of the top ranked requests. The remaining requests will be forwarded for future year consideration. 

Please see the District of West Vancouver website for updates on the development of the Traffic Calming 
Policy and procedures and resulting action plans. Updates can be expected by Fall 2023. 

Additionally, we have created call number  for your enquiry about signage at 15th and 17th Kings 
Ave.  

Best regards, 

Engineering & Transportation Services | District of West Vancouver 
engineeringdept@westvancouver.ca | 604-925-7020  

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1) s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

(13)



(3)////



To:  Mayor and Council 

Cc: 1500 Block Kings Ave 

Subject:  Traffic concern – 1500 block of Kings Avenue – West Vancouver 

Dear Mayor Sager and Councilors, 

I am writing to express my concerns about the 1500 Block of Kings Avenue.  As you may know, 

is open to 17th Avenue. 17th (North of Inglewood) is the main entrance to West Vancouver Secondary 

School, and the large parking lots for the school, the fields, and Kay Meek Arts Center. 

I would describe  as a side road – it is narrow (under 20 feet wide), with cars parked on the 

south side (and sometimes on the north side).  Taking into account parked cars, Kings Ave has about 12 

to 13 feet of width for cars to travel on.  It’s a one-lane street and certainly not designed for significant 

street traffic or as a main roadway to the school.  There are obvious safety issues for neighbors, their 

children and pets. 

During before and after school hours,  is used by parents, students, and staff to access the 

school drop-off and parking lots.  It’s a shortcut to using the main entrance to 17th off Inglewood.  It is 

used as an access and egress to 17th Avenue (even though there is a no-entry sign on 17th). During these 

school hours, it makes trying to get out  difficult; furthermore, many of the cars drive fast 

down the street (likely as they are late for drop off).   

We believe this issue is only going to get worse with the construction of the West Vancouver Place for 

Sport.  Our fear is that dump trucks and other heavy equipment will find a way to use Kings Avenue to 

get to the job site.  Once complete, users of the Place For Sport could use  to access the facility 

and/or use our street for parking (which is already tight). 

Common Sense Recommendation 

1. Block off Kings at 17th (even with removable bollards if you want to retain access for emergency

vehicles)

2. Signage at 15th and Kings that road has no exit and for local traffic only

3. Move the No Parking Sign on the north-west side of Kings (near 17th) further east to allow

residents a way to turn their cars around.

s. 22(1)
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As mentioned, this is currently an issue and one that will only get worse with the construction of the 

Place for Sports.   

 

I understand that you may need to study the issue; so as an interim step, for safety reasons, I would 

suggest the following happen ASAP: 

- Move the school zone signage and speed zone back to the 15th and Kings.  It was recently moved 

to 17th.   

- Add speed bumps to Kings to force people to slow down 

- Move the No Parking Sign on the north side of Kings (near 17th) further east to allow residents a 

way to turn their cars around. 

 

I am happy to discuss this further with you. 

 

Regards, 

 West Vancouver 

 

 

 

s. 22(1)
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From: Ian Haras
Sent: Monday, October 23, 2023 10:57 AM
To:
Cc: correspondence
Subject: Eagle Harbour Creek Bridge - Repairs Needed!

Hi , 

Thank you for your email to Mayor and Council regarding the bridge over Eagle Creek in the Eagle Harbour 
neighbourhood. Your correspondence has been referred to me for response. 

We empathize with the community’s desire to see this bridge replaced quickly, and we recognize its importance to the 
local residents. The District is currently conducƟng the necessary invesƟgaƟon and analysis required to design and 
construct a new bridge that can be safely used by the community. 

Please visit the project page at hƩps://westvancouver.ca/government-administraƟon/major-projects/eagle-creek-
bridge for the latest updates and Ɵmelines. 

Staff will review the closures restricƟng access to the damaged bridge to determine if it needs to be augmented to 
further deter unauthorized use of the bridge. 

Thanks, 

Ian Haras, BCSLA, CSLA 
Park Planning & Development Manager  |  District of West Vancouver 
t: 604-925-7143  |  westvancouver.ca 
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